PPCMA Update (03-13-10)
Dear PPCMA Members:
PPOA Board Meeting (03-11-10)

John McComas called the meeting to order at 6:30pm, with Don Crocker, Jim Miller, Ron Cotton, Robert Mauer and Ray Scott in attendance.  He then announced that he had been ratified as President of the Board by the BOD, with only one vote against.  McComas said that at 5:00 pm, he received a letter of resignation from Directors Wilson, Roman, and Robinius.  He thanked them for their service.  Chester Howard, Bev Hayes, and Bob Kent will be contacted to see if they wish to serve on the Board at this time.
Mr. McComas then spoke of wanting the Board to work together for the good of the community, to focus on communication, and to not be influenced by the wishes of special interest groups.  He asked that Directors not endorse candidates or amendments individually.  He said that the BOD as a whole would decide what to endorse.  John went on to say that PPOA needs to “cherish” its volunteers, and that this year would see the return of the volunteer luncheon.  The BOD will be taking a serious look at funding also.  Apparently incorporation is also high on the BOD’s priority list.
A new committee is in the planning stages to address external affairs.  They will look into ways to obtain a third entrance to Pecan.  Also, they will show an interest in the governance of surrounding communities. The minutes for February 2, 4, and 23, 2010 were all approved.  Michael Bartholomew presented the financials for the month of February and the year to date.

County Commissioner Dick Roan gave a short presentation on a bond issue that will be brought to the voters of Hood County in May.  This will include $45 million to widen and improve Hwy 377 from 167 to past the 144 interchange.  If this fails, Hwy 377 will not show up on the TXDOT list for 25 years.  There will also be a $30 million bond issue for the Cresson bypass.
ACC brought forward a recommendation to update Section 17 wording to recommend engaging a home inspector.  Originally, the committee wanted to require an inspection when building a new home in Pecan.  The BOD rejected that idea.  Legal suggested that to avoid liability, Pecan could suggest a home inspection and not be in the inspection business.  Miller/Mauer.  Unanimous.

AFE-10-10-06-House committee not to exceed $28,000.  Miller/Scott.  Unanimous.
AFE-10-10-04-Grounds committee $89,000 to upgrade RV grounds.  Mauer/Scott.  Unanimous. This decision totally disregarded a recommendation from the Finance Committee that $9,200 of this should be designated New Capital.

AFE-10-10-05-Facilities maintenance $9,500.  Crocker/Cotton.  Unanimous.
AFE-10-03-01-Roads and Grounds $12,675 for new mower. Scott/Mauer.  Unanimous.
Unbudgeted expenses-election 2010 overage-$3,895.  Mauer/Scott. Unanimous.  Don Crocker said that it was a simple budget over run and shouldn’t be brought to the BOD.  McComas pointed out that since it is over $1000, it must be approved by the BOD.
Request for an exception to the PAC Food and Beverage policy to allow PPVFD to conduct their annual Health and Craft Fair at the PAC.  Scott/Cotton.  Unanimous.
Approve Jerry Williams as Bylaws Committee member emeritus.  Scott/Mauer.  Unanimous.
The BOD then voted for the officers to serve the BOD this year.  The results were:  Jim Miller is Vice-President, and Ron Cotton is Secretary-Treasurer.  Gary Bailey was proposed to take Ray Scott’s place as chairman of the Finance Committee.  Cotton/Miller.  Unanimous.
The BOD then addressed the following committee management recommendations:

1.  Communications Committee recommendation to discontinue the Community Forums.  Mr. Mauer moved that the entire forum be closed , Don Crocker seconded it, and the vote was unanimous.

2. Food and Beverage Committee to appoint Jere Lehr as vice-chair, and Don McComas as a new member.  Cotton/Scott.  Unanimous.

3. Sports & Recreation Committee recommended revisions to and renumbering of Sections 4, 5 and 9 and further revisions and renaming Section 6.  Crocker/Scott.  Unanimous.

4. Safety & Security Committee recommended, through Bylaws, to reword the first sentence in Rules & Regulations 5.1.2D to include permission to enter Pecan granted by GM or his assigns or provisional entrance provided in Section 5.  Also to add wording to define the crime of trespass.  Mauer/Cotton.  Unanimous.

5. Wildlife Committee recommended increasing the committee by four persons, not to exceed nine.  Scott/Mauer.  Unanimous.

6. Wildlife Committee recommended approval of Gary Dotter and Keith Wofford as new members.  Cotton/Scott.  Unanimous.

7. Wildlife Committee recommended a waiver of the firearms rule to allow members to shoot feral hogs when they are captured in pen traps, until the Rules & Regs can be changed to address the matter and penalties for enforcement are referenced.  Miller/Scott.  Unanimous.

Note that every vote is unanimous with little to no discussion.

Mr. Bartholomew then gave the Management Report.  A Hood County Sheriff’s substation will be opened in the Security Office in the near future. The Deer Reduction Program has taken 307 deer as of the afternoon of March 11, 2010.  The trapper is taking a week off and then hopes to take the balance of the 400 deer promised. The Clubhouse will be releasing a new menu soon with smaller servings and lower prices available.  Also, early bird nights will have dinner service starting at 4:00pm. Management is working on changes to the AFE process that would allow members two chances to voice their concerns about any given AFE before it comes to a vote with the BOD. Members have until March 29th to sign up for committees.  The signup sheets are at the Front Desk.
The first speaker in the Open Session was Shawna Lawry, who presented a petition signed by more than seventy members.  The petition asked management to refurbish the 19th Hole as it is an embarrassment at the present time.  She pointed out that it is the biggest moneymaker in the Clubhouse, and therefore, would benefit the most by an influx of money repair it.  Michael Bartholomew said he appreciated her input, but that he felt the Brazos Room would be a better investment.
The second speaker was Chris Lawry, who is not happy with the results of the election and does not trust the current BOD to do what is right for Pecan.
County Commissioner Dick Roan said that Pecan offers the best lifestyle in Texas, and he is sure the BOD has our best interests at heart.
John McComas then adjourned the meeting.

Board Runner Ups Decline to Serve on PPOA Board
President John McComas was unsuccessful today in his approach to runners up Bev Hayes and Chester Howard, to obtain their agreement to serve on the PPOA Board, in light of yesterday’s resignations of Mike Robinius, Tom Roman and Cissy Wilson. PPCMA has no idea as to whether or not Bob Kent will agree to serve. 
We can fully expect the “PGGA” to play a key role in “assisting” the new PPOA Board appoint “acceptable” individuals to at least the two positions declined by Bev and Chester.

Bev Hayes and Chester Howard asked that we forward the letters shown below, which explain why each of them, in their own words, declined Board service in light of the current environment.

Bev Hayes Letter

I want my supporters to know that this afternoon I declined an opening on the BOD which resulted from the resignations of Cissy Wilson, Tom Roman and Mike Robinius.  I also want members to know why I declined to this BOD position.

 

I gave a great deal of thought to my decision but, given the make up of the new BOD plus management's carte blanche, I, as a solitary vote, firmly believe it will be impossible to usher in the improvements which are necessary for the financial well being of Pecan and its membership.  Watching last night's BOD meeting further confirmed my concerns of how the association's business will now be managed.  

 

My standards of professionalism and business ethics would be constantly challenged and often compromised with decisions I could not, and would not, support.  Every issue could be a frustrating battle, ending as exercises in futility.  I will not subject myself to constant stress without the hope of success because I would be a minority voter.  I will also not expose myself to, nor would I for one minute tolerate, the type of treatment we have witnessed towards the three resigning directors - belittlement, harassment, threats and political maneuvering.   

 

As a BOD member, being a good steward of members' money is critical and I do not see spending money on discretionary things when we may have a large tax liability as good stewardship. Yet, every expenditure in last night's meeting passed unanimously.  

 

Additionally, I am concerned about personal financial exposure and without the ability to affect that exposure, I am unwilling to take that risk.  I am very concerned the membership still has not seen the outside audit report.  I am concerned about whether the auditor was charged with the task of performing internal control audits.  I am concerned as to why the lawyer is involved in the release of the audit report.  We keep asking but we get no answers.  Why? 

 

Finally, I am concerned that hard-won progress made in the last few months for openness with the membership will quickly disappear and the secrecy about the BOD and management operations will become even more secret than before.  

 

If I thought for one minute that I had even a prayer of making a difference, I would accept this position in a heartbeat.  I cannot see this happening.  It is not my intention to let people down but it is useless to fight a battle with no chance of winning.    

Bev Hayes
Chester Howard Letter
To all of you who voted for me,

I was contacted today by John McComas regarding the BOD positions vacated by Cissy, Tom, and Mike.  As you, I felt very badly for the threesome and all that they have endured recently, especially considering that they backed me as a candidate.  However, I refused the position after attending last nights BOD meeting.  If I had been elected, I was committed to getting our spending under control, governing according to the community's wishes, and governing according to the rules that are in place. 

During the meeting, I observed unanimous votes on the spending issues brought before the BOD, a total disregard for the PPOA rules regarding new vs. replacement capital, and the elimination of the Community's only avenue for personal expression - The Forum.  The job of Board Rep. is taxing to say the least and to willingly walk into a mess that is out of control and deteriorating rapidly is not the way I would like to spend my days.  I feel that the BOD should have a greater concern for the money of the PPOA members and should include them in any large decision, hence the $50K annual spending limit. Also, the Tax liability issues that have surfaced are of a concern to me as a member, and any potential personal liabilities that might result from being a BOD member are simply not acceptable.

I truly believe that if I had been elected along with another like minded candidate and the departing three, we could have positively affected the operation of PPOA.  However, the fact that only one-third of the membership bothered to vote begs the question - Do the members even want change?  All of the above and much more led to my decision, and I hope that those of you who voted for me are able to understand my actions.  This is a great place to live and in my heart I know that it can be even better with proper management.

Chester Howard

Wildlife Committee Chair Resigns

Also, PPCMA received the letter, shown below, from Shawna Lawry, in which she is resigning from the Wildlife Committee. 

Dear PPOA Board of Directors and Mr. Bartholomew,

In light of last night’s resignations by Tom Roman, Cissy Wilson, and Mike Robinius, and the actions of the Board of Directors in closing the Community Discussion Forum, I feel honor bound to tender my resignation as Chairperson of the Wildlife Committee. I will assist the committee as a member temporarily so as to ease the transition out of consideration solely for my fellow committee members.
The recent events here in Pecan have left me with a heavy heart. I do not take this action in haste, and have slept on the decision to be certain that my conscience is clear and true. As the Chairperson and founder of the Wildlife Committee, my dream was to educate the membership about our role in management of the wildlife of Pecan. I envisioned guided nature and bird walks someday, a deer management plan with healthier deer and habitat for all to enjoy, informative presentations to clubs, a monthly nature update in our Columns, and a resource for members to tap into when they had issues and questions regarding wildlife.
 
To that end, we embarked on a program of information dissemination to the membership, which included a very valuable resource for feedback and answering questions - the Discussion Forum. On that forum we discussed ideas for deer management, answered questions regarding hunting along the river bottom, reviewed options for hog removal, suggested remedies for everything from a skunk under the patio to a raccoon in the attic. Dozens, if not hundreds of people read these posts, and feedback was overwhelming. People that I did not even know stopped to thank me for such informative posts on the forum.
 
Now that is all in the past. Pecan has been cast into the darkness of ignorance; and although it is quiet there, it is the quiet of discontent, the emptiness of lost hope, and the shadow of doubt. The people of Pecan now have no venue through which to discuss their concerns, except for individual email, a cumbersome method at best, and one which is too time consuming for any one person to handle.
The Columns takes weeks to get out, and space is too limited to deal with all of the issues of concern. The Pecan News is inaccurate, sterile and does not allow for the two-way interaction of a discussion. No, the membership has been denied our only means of member to member communication other than town hall meetings, and I find that sad for so many reasons. Because of this situation, and my strong feeling that this action was wrong, contrary to the membership’s desires, and not in the best interest of PPOA, my conscience calls me to resign.
Last night I also brought forth a petition from 70 members who wish to see the 19th Hole renovated, enlarged, and improved into a great sports bar. This is a simple business matter, to put your funds where they will show the greatest profit, thereby increasing your revenue available for other projects. The membership who uses the 19th Hole describe it as an embarrassment, and tell me they do not bring their friends and visitors there because of the poor conditions and unhealthy air quality.
The 19th Hole is already the biggest profit center for the clubhouse, and it has the potential to make even more money for the Club, yet my petition was met with absolute denial by the House Committee Chairperson, who told me, “I’m sorry, but there’s nothing we can do. We just do the projects that are handed to us by management.” She followed this with the jaw-dropping statement, “and even if I could do something, it goes against everything I believe in. It’s against my religion to drink and smoke, and I just don’t understand it.”
But I understand; I understand that personal bias is playing a major role in the money-making decisions being made here in Pecan, and I simply cannot fight that battle of ignorance. Out of respect for those who looked to me for leadership in this matter, I will meet with Michael to discuss the issue, but I fear what would seem to most to be an obviously good business decision will instead become an uphill battle, and frankly, I do not know if I care enough anymore to see this through. Just one more lost hope for PPOA.
I regret the loss of the forum greatly, I will miss the discussions we all shared there. I commend the hard work of the committee, and I wish luck to those who follow me. They will most certainly need it to survive in this atmosphere of secrecy, personal bias and silence. I now join the ranks of the many Pecan members who have stepped forward as volunteers to make this a better place to live, only to be bogged down amidst the corruption and ignorance of the status-quo, and so have given up and retired from the system in disgust. I no longer wonder why so many are apathetic towards PPOA, and I understand their frustration.
PPOA has taken a giant leap backwards off of a cliff. I am ashamed that you, our Board of Directors, have acted so shortsightedly and selfishly in this regard, but fear it is only a shadow if things to come. I wonder if your actions were taken out of fear, ignorance, or malice? Yet, in the end it really does not matter, as I no longer see Pecan as a place ripe for improvement and hope, and that is the most heartbreaking part of it all.
For the sake of the membership, I hope you will not continue down this road to perdition. I choose to travel a different path.
Sincerely,
Shawna Lawry
Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"

Thank you,


PPCMA Advisory Council 

Jim Allen

Kate Dodd

John Gehring

Steve Haines
Bev Hayes

Ray Stallings
Dan White

To Join PPCMA, simply e-mail us at

PPCMA@charter.net
www.PPCMA.org
